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King County




Checklist and Summary of Changes for the attached

Collective Bargaining Agreement
	Name of Agreement

	Puget Sound Police Managers Association (Captains and Lieutenants - King County Sheriff's Office (KCSO))


	Labor Negotiator

	Lance King


	Prosecuting Attorney’s Review
	Yes

	Legislative Review Form; Motion or Ordinance
	Yes

	Executive Letter
	Yes

	Fiscal Note
	Yes

	Six Point Summary
	Yes

	King County Council Adopted Labor Policies Contract Summary
	Yes

	Ordinance
	Yes

	Original Signed Agreement(s) 
	Yes

	Does transmittal include MOU/MOA? 
	No


	Six Point Summary of changes to the attached agreement:

	1.  There is no wage increase in 2012.  Effective January 1, 2013, the Captain wage rates shall be adjusted as follows:  Wage steps will be compressed from 6 steps to 3 steps by eliminating the first 3 steps of the current salary schedule.  Step 1 rates shall be 106% of the top step Sergeant’s base monthly pay referenced in the King County Police Officers Guild collective bargaining agreement for the same year.  Step 2 rates shall be 112% of the top step Sergeant’s base monthly pay.  Step 3 rates shall be 118% of the top step Sergeant’s base monthly pay.


	2.  Language related to vacation leave and sick leave was changed to comport with how those benefits have been historically administered, and because there is a need to change the language to comply with moving to a biweekly payroll system.


	3.  Changes to the King County Office of Law Enforcement Oversight (OLEO) include:  (1) OLEO may monitor any incidents involving an officer’s use of force and Critical Incidents.  (2) Periodically, the King County Council may certify an issue outside the scope of authority outlined in the collective bargaining agreement.  The Council may certify such issue by majority vote if events or facts highlight the issue as one of concern to the public.  (3) OLEO staff shall have the opportunity to attend scenes of Critical Incidents requiring call out of the Criminal Investigations Division and the administrative investigation team.  (4) OLEO staff shall have the opportunity to attend shooting review or use of force review boards as a non-voting member.  If a driving review board involves a Critical Incident, OLEO staff may attend such review boards as a non-voting member.


	4.  Administrative investigations may now be completed within 180 days of the matter being brought to the Internal Investigations Unit.  Previous contract language required that investigations be completed within 180 days of the matter being brought to the KCSO command staff.


	5.  Language was eliminated that required the KCSO to immediately cease operation of the Early Intervention System, should a court determine that employee documents related to the system be produced pursuant to the Public Disclosure Act.
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